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The regular meeting of the Board of Review for the City of Monona was called to order by Chairman Larsen at 5:31 p.m.

Present:	Chairman Robert Larsen, Richard Mastenbrook, Scott Warner, and Judy Lynn 

Excused:	Jim Hoelzel, 1st Alternate Jim Lampe, and 2nd Alternate Chris Coates

Also Present:	City Clerk Joan Andrusz

ROLL CALL

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion by Mr. Mastenbrook, seconded by Mr. Warner to approve the minutes of May 31, 2017, was carried.

APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON

City Clerk Andrusz noted that the City Ordinance states that the Board of Review Chairperson is appointed by the Mayor.  That has always been done, but the Board also has historically nominated and appointed the Chair.  Chairman Larsen requested that be done this year to comply with the Department of Revenue’s stated procedure.  City Clerk Andrusz will be researching and amending the City Ordinances after this year’s Board of Review.

A motion by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Mastenbrook to nominate and confirm the appointment of Robert Larsen to remain as Board of Review Chairperson for the 2018/2019 term, was carried.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

Chairman Larsen announced acknowledgement that the mandatory training requirements specified in §70.46(4), Wisconsin Statutes have been met (Members Jim Lampe and Richard Mastenbrook through April 11, 2020; Chris Coates through May 25, 2019).

Chairman Larsen verified with City Clerk Andrusz that this meeting and the Board of Review hearing have been properly noticed.  City Clerk Andrusz reported that in addition to the legal requirement of posting in three public places and on the City Hall door, announcements have been on the radio and on the City’s website for several weeks, including regarding Open Book dates.  The public notice language will be updated with the new law requirements for next year but notice timing was compliant this year.

ASSESSOR’S REPORT

City Clerk Andrusz announced the assessment roll is not ready.  The preliminary result is an overall average increase in assessments of 5.11% (Residential 7.19%, Commercial 0.84%).  Assessment Notices were mailed to all property owners on April 13th with the assessment roll available in City Hall on April 13th.  Open Book was held on April 23rd and 24th.  It was busier than previous years and some adjustments were made.  There have been several telephone contacts who were directed to the Assessor, with some issues resolved.  There is one case scheduled for the Board of Review hearing as of today, and one that was scheduled but resolved.

City Clerk Andrusz provided information on recent legislation pertaining to property assessment.  The law that is pertinent to Board of Review members is that now a hearing should be allowed for a property owner who did not allow interior or exterior view of their property.  The Department of Revenue provided Board members with guidelines for handling such cases and urges members to view a training video segment, at a link provided by City Clerk Andrusz, of all of the new law changes.  This type of case is not expected this year, but members should be prepared.  Chairman Larsen stated the burden is still on the property owner to prove the assessment is incorrect.  The Board must weigh the evidence presented and must expect verification of the evidence, including photographs or an independent appraisal.

ADJOURNMENT

	A motion by Mr. Warner, seconded by Ms. Lynn to adjourn to a future date when the assessment roll will be ready, May 30, 2018, 6:00 p.m. at the Library Municipal Room, was carried.  (6:00 p.m.)

						Joan Andrusz
						City Clerk




